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TELFAIR WEST COMMERCIAL DISTRICT, TRACT C-3A 

Proposed rezoning from General Development Plan – Amendment No. 1, Telfair West Commercial 

District to Final Development Plan, Telfair West Commercial District, Tract C-3A for approximately 

8.426 acres. This property is located at the northwest corner of US Highway 59 and University 

Boulevard in Telfair. South of the University Commons Phase II commercial development and 

immediately adjacent to the Acura Sugar Land Car Dealership. 

The proposed FDP includes three single story buildings to be built on three reserves. The proposed 

buildings are comprised of a retail center on Reserve A, a bank on Reserve B, and a home improvement 

store on Reserve C. 

Special provisions for parking, queueing, and access were analyzed by staff through the FDP process 

and the Traffic Impact Analysis. The TIA has been concurred with, and staff believes the layout and 

width of the access easement can support the queueing that is needed for the drive thru in the retail 

center while allowing for clear entry and exit of the site via the reciprocal access easement. In addition 

to the reciprocal access easement there are additional driveways to enter Parcels A & C. 

Different from other FDPs, there is a provision in this FDP that would allow for the home improvement 

store on Parcel C to utilize a different parking ratio than is required in the development code if supported 

by a parking study performed at similar locations. The purpose of this regulation is to allow for the 

proposed tenant, Floor & Décor, to utilize a different parking regulation than what it otherwise required 

due to the unique style of retail/warehouse land use combination, and would minimize vacant surface 

parking lots in an area that is approaching fully-built. If the proposed tenant, Floor & Décor, were to 

ever move out, any new tenant would have to provide an independent study to verify the store would 

be able to be adequately parked, or adapt the site to suit any future needs while meeting the parking 

code requirements at that time. 

The Land Use Plan designates this area as Regional Commercial & Services. This land use category 

is for areas that consist of conventional car-oriented retail and services including big box stores that 

are not appropriate in more pedestrian oriented activity centers. The proposed FDP aligns fully with this 
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land use category providing surface parking in front of a large big box home improvement store and a 

retail center. 

Staff anticipates the Consideration & Action to follow the Public Hearing and Commission Discussion 

at the April 27th P&Z Meeting. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Staff supports a Recommendation of Approval of the Telfair West Commercial District, Tract C-3A 

FDP to Mayor and City Council. 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

The Notice of Public Hearing was published in a newspaper of general circulation and on the City of 

Sugar Land’s Internet Home Page. All property owners within 200’ of the subject property were notified. 

The public hearing notice included a link to an online form that can be submitted to provide comments 

in advance of the meeting. At the time of writing this report, staff has received no inquiries and is not 

aware of any opposition to the proposed FDP. 
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VICINITY MAP 
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AERIAL MAP 
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FUTURE LAND USE MAP EXCERPT 
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REQUEST LETTER 

 


